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There have been some questions on how to continue to support Lutheran Social Services during this time of social distancing and safer at home.  Both for your own safety, and theirs, the current way to support their needs (which has never been greater) is by sending them a check through the mail.  Their address is: 12432 Ninth Street; Garden Grove, CA  92840.  We have dropped off every non-perishable item we had gathered in early March and will begin this in-gathering of food again when our regular services resume.  Thank you for your ongoing concern and support for this program.

Emergency Pastoral Care: Whenever you are in need of emergency pastoral care give Pastor Lisa a phone call (714) 833-7332.
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May Birthdays

Marilyn Andringa
May  3

Sara Gould
May  3

Richard Stiitz
May  5

Violet Quist
May  6

Linda Peters
May 10

Christa Diesslin
May 11

Olga Hernandez
May 12

Helyn Edwards
May 15

Julia Langevin
May 28

May 2020
Dearest friends in Christ:

We rely on our Lord for strength and hope, and I hope this finds you well and allowing yourselves to be strengthened by the Lord and hopeful in your faith.

As our stay-at-home safety orders continue, it is harder to stay up-beat and positive.  But every day is a gift from the Lord and though we may not be able to spend it “out and about”, it is a day to be with the Lord in thought and prayer.  (And what a glorious resurrection day it will be when we can gather as God’s people in our sanctuary again!)

In some ways, this year’s Easter season is much more like the original weeks that followed our Lord’s resurrection on Easter.  We were alone or with just another friend or family member on Easter; just like the few female disciples who came to tend to our Lord’s body and were first to see Jesus risen from the tomb.  We were called to be “on lock down”, like the disciples who were gathered behind locked doors in fear after the crucifixion of our Lord.  Not even locked doors could keep the risen Jesus away, and as He came to them, their belief was strengthened by the things that Jesus overcame.  With God’s help, we will overcome this pandemic.

With patience and faith, we can use this time to abide in the peace that he offers us again and again throughout his resurrection appearances: to the women at the tomb, to his disciples in the upper room, on the seashore of Galilee where Peter and others had resumed their former lives, and on the Road to Emmaus where he was known to them in the breaking of the bread.  God’s peace can be found in all circumstances.

So, until we can gather to break bread together as a small or large group again, please know:

1) We are being held in the palm of God’s hands, protected by Him like under the wings of an eagle, and he will lift us up and bring our souls a sense of abiding peace. (Psalm 91)
2) We are called to wait upon the Lord: from Psalm 38:15 But for you, O Lord, do I wait; it is you, O Lord my God, who will answer.
3) We are recipients of his eternal love: Let your steadfast love, O Lord, be upon us, even as we hope in you. (Psalm 33:22)
4) God will answer our prayers: In the day when I cried thou answered me, and strengthened me with strength in my soul. (Psalm 138:3)
5) We abide with God at all times, in all places, knowing we are forever at home in the Lord.  God is our refuge and our fortress: He who dwells in the shelter of the Most High will abide in the shadow of the Almighty. (Psalm 91)
My prayers continue with you all daily as we continue to be a part of the church in these times, even though we are apart!

The work of the church has continued with worshiping — as we are able — through our drive-in communion services at Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday.  We hope to continue this legally approved and sanctioned way of distributing prayers and communion on Sunday, May 3rd (the 1st Sunday of the month is still a Redeemer Communion Sunday!)  If we continue with the social distancing orders by the end of the month, May 31st is Pentecost and the “Birthday of the Church!” — your Council and I are working on ways this might work outside of our sanctuary or inside, as rules permit.  We will let all of you know as Pentecost approaches.

We have also been able to distribute multiple meals to congregants; our Leisure World neighbors and many of our interfaith partners.  Lutheran Relief has provided hundreds of restaurant and store bought meals and we have been networking with our Lutheran colleagues to see that no one goes without some nourishing hot food.  If you or anyone you know could benefit, please call me and I can arrange “drop off”.  We’ve had multiple congregants take the boxes from me, go out and feed their neighborhood.  This is an opportunity to make new friends and introduce them to the church that has been called to exhibit the heart of Christ in the Heart of Leisure World in these most interesting times.

If you have internet access, please keep up-to-date at redeemerlutheransealbeach.com.  All of our communications, videos from the national ELCA, our synod (including a great sermon by Bishop Andy!), a video of the inside of our sanctuary with a Good Friday meditation, and a Hymn Margo shared with us all are all available.

Please continue to pray for one another — as Paul taught us, pray unceasingly — and as I like to say, “Always in All Ways!”
Enclosed in this newsletter is an envelope and form for you to include any prayers you would like prayed aloud in the church by your Pastor until we can all say them together again.  (
Many of you have asked about Lavona and Chris Moore.  They both have had serious health challenges, including both having been hospitalized in the last few weeks.  Chris is residing with her beloved sons in their Reno home and if you would like to send her a letter of encouragement, her address is: 3325 Barbara Circle, Reno, NV  89503.  Lavona is back at Rowntree Gardens Senior Living, 12151 Dale St., Stanton, CA  90680.  

I personally thank God for each and every one of you, and for Redeemer as a tremendous church of hope that is standing strong, encouraging one another and being with one another in spirit as this continuing pandemic challenges us individually and corporately.  Know that God is forever and always in charge, and we will worship God, Son and Holy Spirit together again soon.
Blessings and prayers for health and peace,

Pastor Lisa
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This beautiful cross was lovingly made and anonymously dropped off at the church addressed to Pastor Lisa.  Much thanks to this anonymous angel and which decorated our drive-in Easter Table for all to see!
May 2020
Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends of Redeemer:
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With a wonderful idea from Pastor Lisa Rotchford, Redeemer Lutheran’s Congregation (and many from other Leisure World Churches) celebrated Holy Communion on both Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday by safely using bread and wine elements sealed together at the factory and distributed on those two day either in a drive-by fashion from vehicles in front of the Church or by walking to the table set up and taking the Communion package home (always maintaining the 6 foot distance.)  The Pastor and Communion Assistant wore masks and gloves.  On Palm Sunday and Easter both, approximately 100 communion packages were distributed each day (in addition, multiple packets were mailed as well.)  This was a truly heartwarming and inspiring reaction by God’s people in this terribly disturbing period of time we are all gong through.  We are keeping the faith!


We, of course, do not know when we will all be worshiping the Lord together as a group again.  We pray that it will be soon.


As you probably know, a “telephone tree” has been established.  Our membership has been split up and assigned to the twelve members of our Church Council to keep in touch with you and assist in any way we can.


The Executive committee (with Pastor Lisa and our Parish secretary, Margo) has been in constant touch with each other to assure that the business end of our Church keeps moving smoothly.  We have weekly conference calls.


Thus far our Congregation has responded splendidly in keeping up weekly offerings and tithes.  Please continue to do so as Church expenses do not go away even in a crisis situation.
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We need prayer now more than ever!  As Psalm 9:10 says, “And those who know your name put their trust in you, for you, O Lord, have not forsaken those who seek you.”

In Christ’s Name,

Jerry Brady

Council President
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REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH

FINANCIAL CONDITION AS OF 4/23/2020

Thank you so very much for continuing to mail in your pledges and offerings.
As of the writing of this, we have received $7,127.41 in offering so far in April.
After most of our expenses are paid, we have a balance of $1,138.00 in our checking account.
Enclosed in the newsletter are the directions for registering your Ralph’s Community Card for them to donate a percentage of your spending to the Church.  If you have any problems with this, please feel free to contact me, Kay, at: (818) 470-0480 and I will try to help you through it.

Redeemer is doing well thanks to you, our generous faithful members.  Praying that we all stay healthy, and are soon able to worship together on Sundays.
Respectfully submitted,
Kay Pushman
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CYCLE A – Year of Matthew

FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER THROUGH PENTECOST SUNDAY

May 3, 2020 – Fourth Sunday of Easter

Acts 2:42-47

Psalm 23

1 Peter 2:19-25

John 10:1-10

May 10, 2020 – Fifth Sunday of Easter

Acts 7:55-60

Psalm 31:1-5, 15-16

1 Peter 2:2-10

John 14:1-14

May 17, 2020 – Sixth Sunday of Easter

Acts 17:22-31

Psalm 66:8-20

1 Peter 3:13-22

John 14:15-21

May 21, 2020 – Ascension of Our Lord
Acts 1:1-11

Psalm 47

Psalm 93 (Alternate)

Ephesians 1:15-23

Luke 24:44-53

May 24, 2020 – Seventh Sunday of Easter

Acts 1:6-14

Psalm 68:1-10, 32-35

1 Peter 4:12-14; 5:6-11

John 17:1-11

May 30, 2020 – Vigil of Pentecost
Exodus 19:1-9a

Acts 2:1-11 (Alternate)

Psalm 33:12-22

Psalm 130 (Alternate)

Romans 8:14-17, 22-27

John 7:37-39

May 31, 2020 – Day of Pentecost
Acts 2:1-21 or Numbers 11:24-30 (Alternate)

Psalm 104:24-34, 35

1 Corinthians 12:3-13 or Acts 2:1-21 (Alternate)

John 20:19-23 or John 7:37-39 (Alternate)

Reflections on WORSHIP

and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing
“Continuing the Journey to Pentecost”

Whether we are together or apart, the journey continues individually in faith and together in belief to the celebration of Pentecost, the “Birthday” of the Church built on Jesus the Christ: Son of God, our Savior, Redeemer, and Lord.  This month’s Sunday Gospel lessons all come from the Gospel of John.  John wrote his Gospel for those who already believed and was giving proof of Jesus’s Divinity.  It is odd that, after Easter, we seem to be going back in the Gospel lessons on this journey to Pentecost.  We hear Jesus speaking to his disciples on the night he is to be arrested; we hear Jesus’s prayer to his Father on the night of his crucifixion; and we hear Jesus preaching while others are plotting for his arrest.  It is not until Pentecost that we hear from the Risen Christ.


The first Sunday of May is called “Good Shepherd Sunday”.  In this Gospel (John 10:1-10) Jesus, the Good Shepherd, calls his flock who recognize his voice.  The Good Shepherd leads and protects his flock while the flock follows and trusts the voice of the Shepherd.  We, through our baptism became a part of that flock.  We are also called to trust and follow that voice and trust in His leadership and protection.  What is it like to hear Jesus call you by name?  What name do you hear?  Where does he seem to be leading you?  How are you answering his call?


The second Sunday of May (John 14:1-14) Jesus shares his final words with his disciples before going out to the Mount of Olives.  They are words of peace, love, and promises: of preparation for them, of his help, and the love of the Father and the Son.  Jesus reminds Philip, and all the disciples (and us), that the way to the Father is through Jesus because He is, “… the way, and the truth, and the life” through the unity between God the Father and himself.  The “Father’s house” refers not only to Heaven but also to each one of us.  We are the “many dwelling places” of God through the Holy Spirit; the Breath of God within each of us; and through our reception of Jesus in Word and Sacrament.  Who in your life is a sign of God for you?  What qualities ore events come to mind?  For whom are you an expression of the love of God?


Continuing to talk with his disciples on the night of his arrest, for third Sunday of May, we read on in the Gospel of John (14:15-21) where Jesus does a foreshadowing of the coming of the Holy Spirit on Pentecost.  He promises another Paraclete who will be with us always.  Paraclete is a legal term that means an advocate, mediator, or helper.  The Spirit is another because Jesus is the first!  He also does an “if, then, then, therefore” logic statement.  If you have my commandments and keep them; then you love me; then the Father loves you; therefore, I will love you and reveal myself to you.  And now, we are in a cycle – we show our love by keeping Jesus’s commandments; Jesus and the Father love us and reveal themselves to us; we understand more about Jesus’s commandments and the Father so we do better at loving and living Jesus’s commandments; more is revealed (not loved more by the Father and Jesus – their love is fully given at all times!); we grow in understanding – see where this is going.  How are you living and loving Jesus’s commandments [for reference look at the Great Commandment and the Beatitudes]?  What new things are being revealed to you about Jesus, the Holy Spirit, and the Father?  How are your responding to this new knowledge?

The seventh Sunday of Easter, the Sunday before Pentecost, the night before his death, Jesus’s final thoughts are for his followers (this includes us!).  His prayer is for the Father to keep them.  Jesus prays for protection for all those whom He has been entrusted.  He prayed not for the absence of problems or harm but rather for protection of their faith in him, in his teachings, and in the promise of eternal life; and by extension in the Father.  He prays that they will remain obedient and faithful especially through challenges to their faith, evil times, and suffering.  He prays not necessarily to keep them safe; because to follow in Jesus’s footsteps means to go to the cross; but to have knowledge and faith that Jesus came from the Father and is returning to the Father, that we are loved by both and supported by the Spirit: because we remain in the world.  We as Christians are called to be, just as Jesus was, in the world and for the world, but not of the world.  It is a call to fidelity, work, service, and preaching.  To find unity in mutual love just as the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit are united.  Do you ever experience a conflict between Christian values and those of the world?  How do you resolve this conflict?  How are you sharing your fidelity, work, and service with the world?  How are you preaching Jesus to the world?

The last Sunday of May is Pentecost Sunday!  Happy Birthday to us all!  There are two choices for the Gospel lesson for this day: John 7:37-39 where Jesus describes the Holy Spirit as living water quenching the thirst of all who come to him and filling the hearts of believers until they overflow!  Doesn’t that sound amazing?!?  Just think if all the world received the Spirit just like that – no more thirsting for Jesus, no more searching for hope or happiness or satisfaction – our hearts filled with the Spirit until they overflow.  Well, actually, we as believers, should be like that already.  The problem is, we forget.  We forget that we have the Spirit of God within us; so, we snipe, complain, compare, judge, put down, call others names, and such.  We are not that great wellspring of love and living water we are meant to be.  Could we go a week not doing ANY of those things?  A day?  But, Margo, I don’t do any of those things!! Really?  Not just out loud, but in your mind?  Well, good for you!  In which case, its time to let the water flow – speak the words of blessing and love to those around you who do those things.  Bless them, in a good way (not the southern belle way; as my daughter refers to it).

The other Gospel lesson for Pentecost Sunday [John 20:19-23] (probably the one Pastor Lisa will use) is the Risen Jesus appears to his disciples: blessed them, commissioned them, and gave the gift of the Holy Spirit.  He comes into a locked room to be with them.  It is odd that this year we too can reflect more fully on how those disciples were feeling.  Locked in rooms with a little fear and worry about what is going to happen next – we can relate!  But Jesus did not let those things stop him from comforting his followers and he continues to do this with us today.  So, listen carefully for the Good Shepherd’s voice saying, “Peace be with you.  As the Father has sent me, so I send you.”  And then he followed this by breathing on them and saying, “Receive the Holy Spirit.”  While Jesus is not, to my knowledge, making personal appearances at this time, he is still present with each of us.  Take a little time and reflect on how peaceful you are.  Pastor Lisa has said to me on numerous occasions: Don’t worry, God’s got this (whatever it might be).  How willing are you to let go and let God guide you?  How are you being sent?  How are you responding?
Bonus Time!!!!!!!

May 21st is the Ascension of Our Lord.  The Gospel lesson for that day is from Luke 24:44-53.  These are his final words to his disciples and again, Jesus is giving them a commissioning, a blessing, and the promise of the Holy Spirit, which is repeated and fulfilled on Pentecost.  He charges them with proclaiming in his name, to all nations, repentance and forgiveness of sins.  This is what the church continues to do to this day.  This is what YOU continue to do to this day!  So, go preach his name, give forgiveness, and encourage repentance.  How, you ask – by living it every day in every way!
And an extra bonus – this is the blessing from the end of Worship for the season of Easter.  May it strengthen you during this time:

BLESSING
May the One who brought forth Jesus from the dead

raise you to new life, fill you with hope,

and turn your mourning into dancing.

Almighty God, Father, + Son, and Holy Spirit,

bless you now and forever.

Amen.
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As of Wednesday, April 22nd we will have distributed 
320 meals!🙏
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We thank those that made Palm Sunday and Easter work:  Sylvia, Carmen, and Betty (cross). Teresa and Karen (assembling packets and set up/manning table). Counters: Alma and Flo.  Communion Assistant: Jerry Brady.
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Oh...one more...we had a requested anonymous congregant donated many beautifully made cotton (washable) pleated masks which have a pocket to put in coffee filters for clean breathing.  If anyone needs one, please let Pr. Lisa know and we can arrange delivery👍
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If you are bored and nothing to do, Michael Bell, director of Pastoral Ministries at Good Samaritan Hospital is making a request for hospital staff!  “If you’re looking for something helpful to do right now that doesn’t cost much mor than time and some creative love, consider writing / creating thank-you notes, cards, pictures, banners for our hospital staff.  E.g., ‘Thank you, Good Samaritans’ and signed by you.  You can mail them to: The Rev. Michael S. Bell, Spiritual Care Services, PIH Health Good Samaritan Hospital; 1225 Wilshire Blvd.; Los Angeles, CA  90017”
16 Rejoice always, 17 pray without ceasing, 18 give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.
(1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 (NRSV))
Prayer Request: 

Optional:
Name: 

Phone # 

email: 

Address: 


RALPH’S COMMUNITY PROGRAMS

WEBSITE REGISTRATION INSTRUCTIONS

IF YOU HAVE NOT REGISTERED YOUR REWARDS CARD ONLINE

NOTE: We have a secured website, these procedures apply to everyone who has not entered their email address and assigned a password.

1. Log in to www.ralphs.com

2. Click on ‘No Account’ Register

3. Follow the easy steps to create an online account

4. You will be instructed to go to your email inbox to confirm your account

5. After you confirm your online account by clicking on the link in your email, return to www.ralphs.com and click on ‘Sign In’, enter your email address and password.

6. View all your information and edit as necessary

7. Link your card to your organization by clicking on:

a. Community Rewards - Enroll

b. Type your NPO number or Name of your Organization

c. Remember to click on the circle to the left of your organizations’ name

d. Click on Enroll to finish your enrollment process

IF YOU HAVE ALREADY REGISTERED YOUR REWARDS CARD ON-LINE

(This means that you have already entered your email address and assigned yourself a password)

1. Log in to www.ralphs.com

2. Click Sign In

3. Enter your email address and password

4. Click on ‘Your Name’ (In the top right-hand corner)

5. View all your information and edit as necessary

6. Link your card to your organization by clicking on:

a. Community Rewards – Re-Enroll

b. Type your NPO number or Name of your Organization

c. Remember to click on the circle to the left of your organizations’ name

d. Click on Enroll to finish your enrollment process

THANK YOU, Ralph’s Community Contributions Staff
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